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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: Tuesday 3rd September 2013

	Present :        Paul Wood, Paul Sugden, Neil Chapman, Clare Smith, Beth Massey, Alison Weston, Chris Oxlade, Paul Stephens, Matt Rutter, Henry Heavisides, Dave Westhead, Ben Joynson

	Apologies: None 

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting July 2nd 2013.  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising (not elsewhere on Agenda): 
i. HoM Prizes. Paul W had purchased £200 in vouchers from Dobson and Robinson to clear the backlog – income from IH support to Ilkley Beer festival . Future prizes would alternate between D&R and the Complete Runner.
ii. Parkruns. The first Skipton Parkrun was to take place on Saturday 7th Sept. An Ilkley Moor run was still under consideration.
iii. Paul Stephens noted that a revised planning application for development at ILTSC had been approved. He believed the major change was the removal of the proposed new parking area, but had not been able to access the plans and would report back to the October meeting.

iv. LiRF. A useful meeting with Lucy Archer from EA had taken place. The coaching progression and opportunities were now clearer. A club coaching co-ordinator would be particularly helpful. Perhaps this could be attached to one of the Committee posts, and explicitly raised at the AGM. 
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PSt

	3

	Running the Club

i. Harrier of the Month 
Nominations were:
· Will Buckton - for great performances

· Rob Cunningham - for doing both races at Burnsall and performing well in both

· Bradley Chapman - for his performance at Burnsall

· Nick Pearce - for fell race results at Round Hill & in English Champs

· Val Kerr- for her Burnsall 10m result.

· Steve Turland - for consistently strong race results every week in August
· Caz Farrow, Alison Eagle, Norman Bush for GB team silver in their respective categories at the World Mountain Running Champs

The winners were: Steve Turland and Caz Farrow.

ii Harriers Races. There was a record attendance at the Addingham Gala race despite the heat, with over 20 clubs represented. Paul W note the appreciation of the Gala Committee. All sorted for the Ilkley Incline on Wednesday (4th)
iii XC Dates were now available for the West Yorkshires and these would be posted on the web-site. Entries needed to be in by the end of September. DW offered to sort the Ladies in the absence of a ldies captain. The entry fee had increased to £12pp and it was agreed that the club would pay 50%. The PECOs were moving to timing and numbers, first race is in November and fixture dates are on the web-site. The Championship dates were also known – all were post Christmas.
iv Winter Socials After many years the Gibbons are no longer organising with the Christmas Relays and Quiz but would like them to continue with new organisers. The Committee expressed its appreciation for the work of Bernie, Vince and helpers.
v A “Fell” Social was planned for Wed 11th at the Vaults.

vi AGM 2013 Paul St circulated the draft agenda and said the draft minutes for the 2012 meeting were available. These would be posted on the web-site, together with the current list of nominations. It was noted that the audited accounts needed to be considered at the AGM. Since the current auditor had stepped down, it was agreed the new auditors who would normally be appointed by the AGM be asked to audit the 2012 accounts. 
vii England Athletics Registration and Affiliation. Paul St advised the Committee that following the debacle over the proposed changes last year, EA had decided that individual athlete registration fees would be held at £10 for the financial year 2014-15 and that there would be no changes to the current registration system via clubs. The Club affiliation fee will be £75 for 2014-15. In addition there will be 2 additional places on the EA Board – to be directly elected by Clubs/member organisations. (nb I’m sure this will not be the end of the debate).
	DW
New Committee
Chris O.

	4.
	Developing the Club

i. Clubmark Technically this expired in March. Shirley is currently revising some of the document, and Paul W was willing to take this forward with Shirley. The Committee agreed this and thanked Paul for the offer.
ii Committee make-up. Paul W suggested that the Captains and other officers should be able to vote at Committee meetings. Paul St observed that if the number of Committee members remained the same, this could increase the size of the Committee to over 20. It was noted that a change to the constitution would be required. The issue would be considered by the new Committee. 


	PW
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	5.

	AOB 
i. Paul St proposed a vote of thanks to Paul Wood for his 4 successful years as Chairman which had seen the club grow in size and reputation, achieve clubmark, and achieve excellent results across the age ranges and 3 disciplines.

ii Juniors attendance at senior sessions.  This had been discussed at the previous meeting and Neil C said this needed resolving. He was concerned that we were in danger of losing younger members. Paul W and Shirley had both expresses concerns around Child protection and the appropriateness of senior sessions for juniors. The rest of the Committee felt they did not fully understand all of the issues. It was agreed that Paul S convene a smaller group to seek agreement as to what the club was wanting to achieve and what constraints there were.
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Officers Reports
Chairman
Since my last report in July there has been a feast of Summer racing, and Tom and Georgia earning yet another England vest apiece: we have heaped many accolades on these two athletes but they really are outstanding assets to the Club.

The Addingham Gala fell race went off well (see separate report to Committee) with an increased field, just about enough volunteers, and a Mob Match competition in which we beat an excellent Bingley team. Well done Ilkley. There is an “honour roll” of volunteers in the race results but I especially wanted to mention Graham Maude who has helped with the race since the start and will be stepping aside next year' and Neil Chapman who has since the outset stood on the Summit both to marshal and to produce split times there - thank you!

The HoM voucher fiasco (and that is what it was) is now sorted and my view is that we should not seek another sponsor but fund this award from the Beer Festival and other Club income-raising efforts so it really is “from the Club”.

Over the Summer training has continued apace, and the development of the Club's coaches and coach training was discussed at a useful meeting with Lucy Archer from England Athletics: there are some good local workshops this Winter and we should encourage people to go to some of these.

This is my last report as Chairman (oh yes it is!) so I just want to thank all the Committee members who have put up with me the last 4 years. I think we've achieved a lot for the Club.

Ladies Road

August has been a quiet month on the roads for the ladies, I haven't even managed to race myself!

The various parkruns around the area remain popular and Sally Wright was the only Ilkley lady to take part in the York 10km finishing in 57mins 23secs.

The highlight in August was the Burnsall 10m, a tough but classic road race. The Ilkley ladies were well represented and were led home by Caz Farrow finishing 3rd lady overall, followed by Kate Archer in 4th. Val Kerr was 3rd L40 and Caz, Kate and Val also took the 1st Ladies Team prize (except there was no prize!). Hilda Coulsey also continued her good form to finish 1st L60.

Upcoming events for September include the YVAA Road Relays at Saltaire and the YVAA Track Championships at Spenborough on 22nd September. 

Mens Road

August was a relatively quiet month on the roads. The most popular race was the Burnsall 10. Rob Cunningham did an excellent run in under an hour & led the men's team to 2nd place.

 

The Yorks vets road relays were on 1 September. We had 4 men's teams with the M60s winning 1st place. The M50 A team was 3rd, M40 team was 5th & M50 B team was 7th.

 

Ladies Fell

start of August saw Alison W completing AL borrowdale fell race with some of the chaps then Jann and Alison ran turner landscape from duddon, one of the English champs races. Jann Continued with great results in bofra races during August. Emma, Sally, Val, due and Amanda had good results at round hill and Emma and Natalie also finished strongly at gargrave. Awaiting results from uphill only masters race. 

Mens Fell

Plenty of men out racing on the fells during August, with a large amount of BOFRA races being taken in particularly around the Bank Holiday weekend. At the other end of the spectrum we had a few out to the Borrowdale race, one of the long Lakeland classics where we had 3 men under the 4hr mark, which is a very reasonable standard over that terrain. We also had 3 finishers in the equally tough, but much more pleasant under stud, Sedbergh Hills race.

The team for the Ian Hodgson Relay is pretty much complete, just getting the final confirmation or 2 but hoping to announce it this week. Similar story for the FRA team, where we might also have enough interest for either a 2nd men's team, or a mixed team.

2 men raced abroad this month, Martin Archer in Switzerland in an uphill only race, and Dick Waddington in Scotland! Dick took out the race win on the Isle of Mull and returned with a suitably impressive trophy.

Steve Turland led home our contingent of 3 at the championship Turner Landscape race, with Nick Pearce again finishing towards the front of his age group and looking good for a championship medal!

Final mention to Tom Adams who qualified for Team GB, and will take his place on the start line for the World Champs in September. I know we get used to Tom doing great things, and running for England etc, but the guys he beat to qualify for GB means this is a step-up over his previous performances, and should be appreciated as arguably the best performance of his career so far.

Junior Report

Very little has been happening over the summer holidays competition wise.  With exception of Hary Maslen (U17) who retained his Yorkshire Combined events title at Carnegie early in August and then went on to win a bronze medal for 100 Hurdles at the Northern Champs in Liverpool.   He has been selected for a number of events - firstly to represent Yorkshire at the inter-counties T&F champs but was gutted to be on holiday.   He has also been selected to represent the North of England Schools event in September which will be the last competitive meet of his season.  As he moves into the U20's he has decided that he will continue down the Combined events pathway so we are working hard to fill the gaps in our coaching (inclusion of Pole Vault). 
For us 2012/2013 has been about getting more of our coaches qualified to be insured to lead sessions and take on more responsibility.  I have attached our Autumn 2013 coach schedule to show the extensive range of sessions and the commitment shown by coaches/junior leaders in all stages of qualifications.  A number of newly qualified coaches will be organising and leading their own sessions for the first time this season: Sue Williamson (Monday Junior Circuits); Sally Judkowski (Tuesday Jumps & Throws); Bernie Gibbons (Wednesday speed endurance); Sally Malir (Wednesday Carnegie track); Kate Lofthouse & Gaenor Coy with Wondimu-Keno (Thursday speed training).   Alongside these coaches we have Harry Maslen (junior leader) coaching the development High Jump group on a Tuesday and Wondimu-Keno coaching Hurdling and some combined events on a Friday (both under my supervision). 
I do not think there are any gaps in our coaching programme and with the inclusion of more specific coaching opportunities for those juniors who compete for Ilkley I believe that over the next few years we will once again raise the bar on performance.

